
 

 

 
 

January 3, 2021 
 
 
Dear Valued Resident, 
 
 
New Orleans East Hospital, in accordance with other healthcare providers, has received a 
limited quantity of COVID-19 vaccines to provide to eligible community members. 
 
New Orleans East Hospital and its staff are committed to providing aid in an equitable and 
transparent distribution process. While we recognize that many of our residents would like to 
receive the vaccine, we must and will adhere to all federal, state, and local protocols and 
guidelines.  
 
As instructed by the State of Louisiana, we will begin administering the vaccine to eligible 
community members: Phase 1A and Phase 1B, Tier 1.  
 
This includes our elderly residents, age 70 and older, who have been classified by the Louisiana 
Department of Health as a priority group. All vaccines will be by administered by appointment 
only.  
 
We will begin administering the vaccine to eligible persons on Wednesday, January 6, 2021. 
 
If you are an eligible community member and need to schedule your appointment, please 
contact NOEH beginning Monday, January 4, 2021, between 9am and 4pm, at 
504.592.6628. 
 
Additionally, please review the attached FAQ document from the State Department of Health.  
 
Thank you. 
 
 

 
 
 

                           
Takeisha Davis, MD, MPH                                                             
CEO & President  
New Orleans East Hospital 



About New Orleans East Hospital 
The New Orleans East Hospital (NOEH), a proud member of LCMC, is committed to providing 
superior quality healthcare and educational empowerment to the community with courtesy, 
concern, kindness, and compassion. We look forward to building a healthier community and 
serving as an active partner in the revitalization of Eastern New Orleans. For more information 
on NOEH, visit www.NOEHospital.ORG. 
 
 
 
Louisiana Department of Health FAQ Document 
 

 

 

 


